Minutes of November 30th, 2011 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: 

Members: Neal Duffy, Vicky Masone, Milton Fistel

Non-Members: Thomas Dreeben, Hal Schwartz, Tara Gallagher, Catherine Esteverena, Jeff Hirshberg, Ron Landen, Ed and Diana Caplan, Mr. & Mrs. Charles Comegys, Terry Date (Swampscott Patch) 

1. Wind Feasibility Study Discussion


Vicky Masone reported that we received feedback on the Draft Wind Feasibility Study from the Massachusetts Clean Energy Center (CEC) on Tuesday, November 29th.  Because it was so close to our meeting time neither Vicky or Jonathan Markey have had time to look at the feedback or to share it with anyone else.  Because there is a high likelihood that the CEC comments will have an affect on committee’s opinion we decided not to have a working meeting but rather more of a public forum and discussion with non-member residents who had questions and concerns about the project.

The many concerns were similar to ones we have heard in recent meetings which are:

1) Noise Level

2) Proximity to residences

3) Aesthetics

4) Cost

5) That there are no members of the committee who live in the Middle School neighborhood.

Additionally, residents expressed concern that the committee has already made up its mind in the affirmative on this project. The committee members stressed that this is not the case and that we are still trying to review all of the facts from the study and elsewhere before forming an opinion or reporting to the Board of Selectmen stressed it.

2. Lighting Presentation – Thomas Dreeben

Thomas Dreeben, a resident and lighting engineer with Osram/Sylvania who has been working with the committee for the past five months gave a presentation on lighting technology.  The presentation provided a very helpful overview of lighting terminology, defining such terms as Lumens, Watts, Photopic and Scotopic vision as well as explain the differences between bulbs, fixtures and ballasts.  Among the many practical takeways from the presentation was that as long as it is not Halogen or Incandescent, more efficient lighting technologies are very competitive and the fixtures can often have more to do with the efficiency of lighting than the bulbs themselves.  

3. Revolving Green Fund
We did not discuss the Revolving Green Fund as there was nothing to report

4. Strategy for GC funding
We did not discuss as there have not been any further developments.

5. Store front awnings

Hal Schwartz, another resident who has been working with the committee recently brought up the point that new storefronts along Humphrey Street are not allowed to have awnings.  Because Humphrey Street is exposed to the sun continuously throughout the day, this can have a major impact on cooling costs in the summer.  The committee has decided to pursue changing this by-law so that awnings will be allowed and to help establish the specific guidelines that must be met.  Schwartz will investigate the specific by-law and follow up with Neal Duffy on this matter.

6. Other business

Vicky Masone provided some updates on other ongoing projects of interest:

1. ESCO – work continues to be done
2. HS and MS Solar – They are currently installing the panels on both schools and hope to be done by the end of the calendar year
3. Part-time Energy Manager – The town has hired a part-time energy manager, Sean Peter Kane, who will also work as an assistant planner.  He is expected to start within the next few weeks.  Because this position was partially funded with Green Communities grant money Kane’s hiring means all of those funds have been allocated and the town will be eligible to apply for the next grant round.
